Mineral County Pioneer Council Minutes – December 14, 2023- County Commissioner Chambers, Superior
Meeting Opened 10:06 a.m.

Members Present:  Lyn Hellegaard, Paula Schilperoort, Roy Martin, Monte Turner, Matilda Sink, and Susan Freeman. 
Minutes:  Susan motioned to accept October 26, 2023 minutes, Roy seconded, motion passed unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report:  As of December 14, 2023, Transportation Operations account balance is $9,910.62; Commodities account balance is $3,547.04; Bus account is $17,013.61 and CD $1,637.19.  

Transportation Report:  Paula reported November numbers: 


Miles: 940
Fuel: $77.58
Hours: 38
Boardings: 34: 1 – 60+; 4 Under 60; 4 ADA 
Riders – 9
Runs: 
4 regular, 31 medical, 0 maintenance trip
Fares: $230
Chamber of Commerce: Monte informed the group the Chamber of Commerce has been resurrected. He motioned MCPC join the Chamber for a membership fee of $25. Lyn seconded the motion, motion passed unanimously. 
MTA Report:  Lyn reported the 2024 Spring Conference will be in Bozeman, May 20-22. She has a follow-up meeting set with Director Long for November 9th.    
Commodities Report: Matilda said the ordering was unacceptable. She informed the group they had the wrong sites, food and received the wrong commodities. She was also emailed different instruction right up to commodities distribution. She did say the minors participating in community service have worked out well.  There was a discussion about people living off the main roads and several miles out on the mountainous roads. She would like the board to consider charging $1.50/mi for those deliveries. After much discussion it was decided the recipients needed to meet at a main road location for pick-up of their boxes.  Matilda distribution the 2024 Commodities Distribution calendar: Feb. 21; Apr. 17; Jun 19; Aug 21; Oct 16; and Dec 18th. The calendar also mentions recertification is in June and December.  
Old Business:  

Ride Bank: The committee reviewed the proposed Ride Bank proposal. It was suggested they have a cap on the number of rides that can be banked and allow drivers to bank them for immediate family members. Lyn will make those corrections and present to the Board in January for approval. 
Transit Facility: Lyn informed members she has signed a contract for the Architect and met with them on December 12th. They discussed building design and possible siting it so power lines don’t need to be moved. She said the proposed timeline will have the building completed in Spring of 2025. 
Next MCPC Meeting:
January 25, 2024
Meeting Adjourned:  11:15 a.m.

Lyn Hellegaard, Chair
